
 

 

 

 

7 November 2017 

 

Dr. Thomas J. Tobin 

127 Presidents Drive 

State College, PA  16803 

 

Dear Tom,  

 

Thank you so much for your investment of time and thoughtful preparation for our experience of UDL 

under your guidance.  It was such a pleasure getting to know you and reaping the benefits of your 

considerable knowledge of UDL and insights into its application, both within the context of Guilford 

College’s new Quality Enhancement Plan (QEP),  Speak Up: Unifying Presentation for an 

Inclusive, Connected World, and as it applies more broadly to current strategic institutional 

priorities.   

 

Thank you as well for sharing your thoughts with us on the experience of Guilford in delivering the 

three workshops targeting Hege Academic Commons faculty and educational support professionals, 

students, and faculty at large; and in your meeting with the Senior Leadership Team.  The video 

recordings of the workshops are wonderful to have, and we thank you for going the extra mile to make 

these available to us for future reference.  The student session, I think, will be particularly enlightening 

to us all.   

 

We will be on the lookout for your forthcoming book, Reframing Universal Design for Learning in 

Higher Education, and will keep it for reference in our Teaching, Learning, and Research 

Collaboratory.  Very much hoping that we will stay in touch, and perhaps cross paths again.  Please 

know that your essential work with us got us off to a great start by laying the necessary UDL foundation 

for advancing the QEP! 

  

Kindest regards,  

 

 

 

Suzanne M. Bartels, MLS 

Director of Hege Library and Learning Technologies 

Hege Library Academic Commons 

 

 


